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From: AWR
Sent: Wednesday, 2 February 2022 3:24 PM
To: DDG OIR; Chambers - Ross J
Subject: RE: Correspondence from the Office of Industrial Relations

OFFICIAL 

Dear Mr Allen, 

The Queensland Government’s request for an extension of time has been approved. The submission is to be lodged 
by 6 May 2022. 

Kind regards, 

David Rozenbes 
Assistant Director (Economic Research) 
Modern Awards and Economic Research Section 

Fair Work Commission 
www.fwc.gov.au 

The Fair Work Commission acknowledges that our business is conducted on the traditional lands of Aboriginal and 
Torres Strait Islander people. We acknowledge their continuing connection to country and pay our respects to their 
Elders, past, present and emerging. 

From: DDG OIR <ODDG@oir.qld.gov.au>  
Sent: Tuesday, 1 February 2022 4:28 PM 
To: AWR <AWR@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: Correspondence from the Office of Industrial Relations 

Dear Justice 

Please find attached correspondence from Mr Craig Allen, Deputy Director-General, Office of Industrial Relations. 

Kind regards 

Office of the Deputy Director-General 
Office of Industrial Relations 

This email (including any attached files) is intended only for the addressee and may contain confidential information. 
If you are not the addressee, you are notified that any transmission, distribution, printing or photocopying of this 
email is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please immediately notify the Office of Industrial 
Relations and delete any copies.  Unless explicitly attributed, the opinions expressed do not necessarily represent 
the official position of the Office of Industrial Relations. The Office of Industrial Relations does not accept any 
responsibility for any loss or damage that may result from reliance on, or the use of, any information contained in 
this email and/or attachments. It is your responsibility to ensure that this email and any attachments do not contain 
and are not affected by computer viruses or defects as this message is transmitted over Internet. 



Office of 
Industrial Relations 

Department of Education 

1 William Street Brisbane 

Queensland 4000 Australia 

GPO Box 69 Brisbane 

Queensland 4001 Australia 

Telephone 13 QGOV (13 74 68) 

WorkSafe +61 7 3247 4711 

Website www.worksafe.qld.gov.au 

  www.business.qld.gov.au 

ABN 94 496 188 983 

Our reference: FILE55080, REC55082 

The Honourable Justice Iain Ross 
President 
Fair Work Commission 

Email: awr@fwc.gov.au  

Dear Justice 

I refer to the Annual Wage Review 2021–22 (the Review) which has a closing date for 

submission of Friday 25 March 2022.  

On behalf of the Queensland Government, I seek an extension for making submissions to the 
Review to Friday 6 May 2022. This extension will ensure the Queensland Government can give 
full consideration to the Review, whilst dealing with issues arising from the recent widespread 

outbreak of the Omicron variant of COVID-19 in the Queensland community. 

If you require further information or assistance, please contact Mr Rhett Moxham, A/Director of 

Strategic Policy, Office of Industrial Relations, Rhett.moxham@oir.qld.gov.au or on 

telephone 07 3406 9872. 

Craig Allen 
Deputy Director-General 

Office of Industrial Relations 
01/02/ 2022 

http://intranet.int.oir.qld.gov.au/corr/Documents/Annual%20Wage%20Review%202021–22%20-%20extension%20request/awr@fwc.gov.au
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